
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

           Operational Performance and Delivery Scrutiny Committee 
 

    Questions from Elected Members at meeting held on 5th June 2024 
 

 

Item No Question Response by 

Item 1 - Further 
question in 
relation to 
question and 
answers from 
meeting of 8th May 
2024 in relation to 
Item 2 – Strategic 
Plan Performance 
– Grand Challenge 
4 
 

Councillor Cecilia O’Lone:- 
 
Is the £5m of Glasgow City Council funding approved for 
George Square, the total cost for the project? 

Financial 
Services - 
Duncan Black 

Answer The works to George Square are being developed as part of 
the City Deal Avenues (City Centre) project and therefore will 
include the works to surrounding streets.  The cost for the 
project is yet to be finalised and will be determined through 
the procurement process, which is ongoing, with tender 
documentation being prepared. 
 
The latest position was reported to the Economy, Housing, 
Transport and Regeneration City Policy Committee on 4 June 

2024.  Further updates will be brought back to that Committee 
by NRS. 
 

 
 
 
 

Item 2 – Strategic 
Plan Performance 
– Grand Challenge 
4 – Commitment 3 
 

Bailie Patricia Ferguson 
 
In relation to the report on the proposed revised eligibility 
criteria for accessing Social Care support, what is the 
timescale for it being considered for approval by the IJB and 
the City Administration Committee? 
 

Chief Executive’s 
Dept - Michelle 
McGinty 

Answer As a result of the pre-election period, a report on the 
proposed revised eligibility criteria for accessing Social Care 
support was delayed.  An extraordinary IJB meeting has now 
been scheduled for 28th August 2024 and this is one of the 
items that will be discussed at that meeting. 
 
An IJB Development Session has been arranged the week 
prior to the 28th August IJB meeting and part of the purpose 
of the development session, where IJB Members will be 
briefed on the content of the report going to the IJB, is to 
establish if the IJB have any suggestions in relation to the 
proposals and therefore affect any subsequent governance 
requirements. 
 
 

 

https://onlineservices.glasgow.gov.uk/councillorsandcommittees/submissiondocuments.asp?submissionid=113723
https://onlineservices.glasgow.gov.uk/councillorsandcommittees/submissiondocuments.asp?submissionid=113723


The position at present in relation to the work to review 
access to social care services is that there is no 
requirement/intention to take a report to CAC following the 
IJB as the proposals to be discussed with the IJB relate to 
social work practice not policy. At this stage it is not 
envisaged that a report on any revised eligibility criteria will 
require to be considered by the City Administration 
Committee. 
 

 


